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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
WALLINGFORD TOWN HALL
ROOM 315
45 SOUTHMAINSTREET
WALLINGFORD, CT 06492
Tuesday, September 6, 2022
6:30 P.M.

MINUTES
PRESENT: Chairman Robert Beaumont; Commissioners Patrick Birney and Joel Rinebold;
Director Richard Hendershot; Electric Division General Manager Tony Buccheri; Electric
Division Business Office Manager Marianne Dill; Water and Sewer Divisions General Manager
Neil Amwake; and Recording Secretary Bernadette Sorbo
Absent — None
Members of the public — Adelheid Koepfer

Mr. Beaumont called the Meeting to order at 6:30 P.M., and the pledge of Allegiance was
recited.

1. Pledge of Allegiance

2. Consent Agenda
a. Consider and approve Meeting Minutes of August 17, 2022

b. Consider and approve Budget Amendment — FY 2022/2023 — Water Division —
Maintenance of Treatment Equipment

Motion to Approve the Consent Agenda
Made by: Mr. Birney

£ « “dby: Mr.. bold
Votes: 3 ayes

3. Items Removed from Consent Agenda - None
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Mr. Amwake stated that a trend analysis has not been looked at. Quarterly water samples are
collected from the Muddy River, from the reservoirs and the three groundwater wells. When
these are collected from each quarter depends on staffing. The Water Division will not try to
make a trend analysis based on quarterly samples.

Ms. Koepfer questioned if all of Mr. Amwake’s concerns have been addressed in regards to 5
Research Parkway?

Mr. Amwake stated that the Divisions have put forward their comments in a written format to the
Town Environmental Planner.

Ms. Koepfer questioned if he received a response and if the responses satisfied the questions,
requests or comments?

Mr. Amwake stated that the Division provides information to the Inland and Wetland
Commissions. It is then up to that Commission to act.

Ms. Koepfer questioned if Mr. Amwake saw the responses?

Mr. Amwake stated that there has been a lot of paper going back and forth and that he is a
General Manager not a specific manager. This is handled by the Engineer Section staff. The
questions that are being asked are detailed and cannot be answered as they are outside the direct
purview of what Mr. Amwake handles on a day to day basis.

Mr. Amwake questioned has the Inland and Wetland Commissions acted yet?

Ms. Koepfer responded no and that the meeting is tomorrow, September 7, 2022.

Mr. Amwake questioned if the terms and conditions of any Inland Wetlands and Watercourses
permit have not been established yet?

Ms. Koepfer answered, correct.
Mr. Amwake questioned Ms. Koepfer, if she is asking him to comment on a moving target?
Ms. Koepfer answered, correct.

Ms. Koepfer questioned will someone from the Water and Sewer Divisions be at the meeting on
September 7, 20227

Mr. Amwake stated, no. The Divisions have said what needed to be said in written format in
several memorandums.

Ms. Koepfer responded, yes I know.
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Ms. Koepfer commented that she was disappointed that she could not get any more answers.
Ms. Koepfer thanked the PUC for the opportunity.

Public Question and Answer Period Closed

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn

Made by: Mr. Birney
Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Respectfully submitted,

Bernadette Sorbo Joel Rinebold

Recording Secretary Secretary



